
 
 

 
 

 

REQUEST 16237 RESPONSE 

My request pertains to the signage and speed traps 
located on Spencer Road, Wigan, WN1 2QP. 
 
I would be grateful to know the following information: 
 
1) When was the new speed camera located on the 

east bound road (headed towards Wigan Lane) 
installed? 
 

2) Was there previously a speed camera located on 
the other side of the road? 

 
 
3) What speed camera awareness signs are located 

on Spencer Road and in which direction of the road 
do they point? 

 
 
 
4) What speed limit signs are there on Spencer Road 

and where are these located? 
 
 
 
5) Could you provide the date of the installation of 

such signs mentioned in question 3 and 4. 
 
6) Are there any future plans by the council to add any 

further road signage to Spencer Road? 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
1) The new speed camera replacement was 

installed in August 2023. 
 
 

2) No. The old speed camera was located on the 
same side of the road as the new replacement 
speed camera.   

 
3) The Council has installed a blue-backed 30mph 

speed camera warning sign in advance of the 
Spencer Road east bound speed camera, 
located on lighting column No.46. 

 
 
4) The speed limit on Spencer Road is the default 

30mph for built-up (street-lit) areas.  Therefore, 
the only 30mph signs that are required are 
those on the exits from the 20mph side roads.   

 
5) We do not hold this information. 
 
 
6) There are currently no plans to add any 

additional road signs on Spencer Road. 

 


